Commission Meeting
2.18.25

7" Day of the April Term
Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was
then recited by all in attendance.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, made the motion to accept the agenda as presented with East District
Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried. Minutes from the February 11" meeting were
meeting were presented with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the motion to approve the minutes as
presented with Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll traveled to Jefferson City to testify in favor of a bill that increases State
reimbursements to jails. Currently, DDRJ is the only regional jail in the State of Missouri. DDRJ has placed a sales tax
issue on the April ballot that will hopefully ease up funding from the County.

The Commission would like to remind everyone that the Townships are in charge of snow removal on gravel roads.
The Commission discussed storage and office space to be located at road & bridge.

Assessor Tanya Zimmerman met with the Commission to discuss requirements that the State Tax Commission is
requiring of her office. At this time DeKalb County is approximately 50% behind in valuations. 4" quarter reimbursements
are being withheld until The Assessor and Commission sign the Memorandum of Understanding from The STC.

Be it noted that part of the problem is that property values have increased and counties are struggling to keep up with
assessments regarding the increases. Assessor Zimmerman is going to try and comply with only a 13% increase in
personal property and will try to maintain a steady amount during reassement which is every 2 years. Upon making the
increase impact notices will be sent to patrons effected.

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct
insurance in place.

Attending todays meeting was Assessor Tanya Zimmerman.

With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until February 25, 2025.



